

WESLEYAN THEOLOGICAL SOCIETY

A FELLOWSHIP OF WESLEYAN ARMINIAN SCHOLARS

August 4, 1973

Dr. Mildred B. Wynkoop Trevecca Nazarene College Nashville, Tenn. 37210

Dear Mildred:

Your letter from Canada reached me, but due to several factors I deemed it wise not to try to contact you before reaching Nashville.

To contact people during August is rather difficult since so many are on vacation, or at least away from their usual habitats. So I am deferring the contacting of people for the nominating committee until late, late August or the 1st of September.

I have talked over the hosting of the WTS Meeting with the Administration at Asbury Seminary, and have come up with such information as we will need for you to complete the printed program.

Here is what I have done:

- 1. Drawn up a postal card such as was used by the Society back in 1966. See enclosure. By having these cards printed up and enclosed in the mailing of the Printed Program matters will be greatly expedited in getting correct information for the pre-registration of the members and guests. I'll ask Bro. Levell to send you the number of cards which would be necessary to place in each program that is mailed out.
- 2. Then I have used a copy of last year's program and made a few of the changes which would need to be made to bring it lup-to-date for this year's Meeting. Please note I made no attempt to arrange for the times of the various sessions you have planned in the overall program. You are the proper one to arrange for the hours when the respective events will take place.
- 3. The Seminary is printing up hundreds of information sheets on Motels in the Nicholasville-Lexington areas and will furnish a copy of this for each program mailed out. That is why we did not put the names of motels on the program itself.
- 4. Who is to have the Programs printed, and from where are they to be mailed? I believe it has been customary for the Sec'y-Treas. to mail them out, since he has the official membership files of the Society.

OFFICERS - 1972-73

PRESIDENT

Delbert R. Rose, M.A., Ph.D. Asbury Theological Seminary Wilmore, Kentucky 40390

PRESIDENT-ELECT

Dr. Mildred B. Wynkoop, M.A., Ph.D. Trevecca Nazarene College Nashville, Tennessee 37210

SECRETARY-TREASURER

Professor O. D. Lovell, B.D., M.A. 22101 Osborne Road Lakeville, Indiana 46536

PROMOTIONAL SECRETARY Delbert R. Rose, Ph.D. Asbury Theological Seminary Wilmore, Kentucky 40390

PROGRAM COMMITTEE

Mildred B. Wynkoop, Ph.D., Chairman Delbert R. Rose, Ph.D. O.D. Lovell, B.D., M.A. Harvey J. S. Blaney, S.T.M., Th.D.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

William M. Arnett, Ph.D., Chairman Asbury Theological Seminary Wilmore, Kentucky 40390

Rob L. Staples, Th.D. Eldon R. Fuhrman, Ph.D.

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

Harvey J. S. Blaney, S.T.M., Th.D., Chairman Harold B. Kuhn, Ph.D. -Armor D. Peisker, M.A. This is just a suggestion, but if Bro. Lovell had all the printing done up there in the Lakeville, IN. area it would save on the shipping of the printed materials to him for mailing. But you may want to see the program in its final form through the press, and then forward it to him for mailing. Why not you decide who should have what printed where!

You will be interested to know that I sent out about 25 announcements of the WTS Meeting to various papers and/or periodicals. Also I sent a request on July 10 to THE PREACHERS' MAGAZINE; word came back that they had already finalized their copy right up through October, and most of November had also been proofed for printing. So that means that we missed that publication. But most of the preachers reading that magazine will get the announcement in the other holiness papers to which I sent an announcement for publication.

Dorothy and I are in Michigan, currently caring for her aged, rather ill parents (88 years old). But we leave here Monday or Tuesday and will travel east to NNew York State, then south to Philadelphia and on to KY via Virginia. We also expect to get back to Wilmore around the middle of August.

If you need to contact me about anything, letters or phone ought to reach me there by Aug. 15.

I'll close for now. I trust you have a safe journey all the way back to "the Athens of the South." Praying with you for the success of the WTS Conference, I remain

Yours and His,

Delburt R. Rose

P.S. I might
get the postal card
printed in Wilmore
at a small shop - not
asbury Press - if you
think best.